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February 6, 2018

Via Personal Delivery

Nathaniel B. Dyer
202 Joscph E. Lowery Blvd NW
Atlanta, GA 30314

Re:  Suspension from Public Comment at Atlanta Board of Education Meetings
Dear Mr. Dyer:

This letter is to inform you that, once again, your privilege to speak at any meeting spousored by
the Atlanta Board of Education (“ABOE”) is hereby suspended for the remainder of my current
term as a Board Member. In addition, this letter will serve as a trespass warning. You are also
instructed not to set foot on Atlanta Public Schools (“APS”) property for the remainder of my
curtent term as a Board Member. If you do, you will be arrested for trespassing. These actions
are a direct result of yet another instance of inappropriale and disruptive behavior by you at
yesterday's February 5, 2018 ABOE meeting. This i your third violation of ABOE directives to
you, and future occurrences will not be tolerated.

As you know, on January 15, 2016, you were suspended from speaking at any ABOE meeting
becausc of your use of several racial slurs during the public comment portion of the January
2016 ABOE meeting. You then altended a town hall meeting and disrupted the meeting being
led by Dr. Carstarphen's senior staff. As a result of that behavior, Former APS Chief of Police
Sands issued a irespass warmning against you, prohibiting you from coming onto school property.
You were notified that any future similar demonstration may result in additional suspensions.
(Bxhibit A — January 15, 2016 Letter). Your suspension at that time ended in July 2016.
However, despite that warning, on October 10, 2016, you used a racial slur when you referred to
APS students as “sambos” during the public comment portion of the ABOE meeting. That
behavior led to another suspension and trespass warning through December 31, 2017. (Exhibit B
— October 11, 2016 Letter). You were also wamed that similar conduct in the future could lead
to additional consequences, including permanent suspension of your privilege to speak at APS
board meetings.

Nevertheless, on February 5, 2018, you once again introduced racist and hate-filled epithets at an
ABOE mecting. Specifically, you passed out flyers to audience members that contained the
phrase “unnigged coming soon” and that contained a picture of Superintendent Carstarphen
wearing a photoshopped football jersey with the name “FALCOONS” on it. These insulting
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references are completely outside the bounds of civility and, as before, were offensive to the
Board, our Superintendent, and our staff and community. These references fail to advance any
meaningful discourse upon which the Board or Superintendent could possibly act. We cannot
and we will not allow such abhorrent and hate-filled behavior in a meeting of an organization
whose sole purpose is to educate children.

I once again further advise you that any further demonstration of such conduct may resuit in
additional consequences, including permanent suspension of your privilege to speak at APS
board meetings.

Sincerely,

/s/ Jason Esteves

Jason Esteves

cc:  Meria J. Carstarphen, Superintendent
Ronald Applin, APS Chief of Police
D. Glenn Brock, General Counsel
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